
Ex-Elk Horn
resident dies7 '*

John C. Brooks, former
owner of the Elk Horn-
Kimballton Review, died last
week at a Council Bluffs
Hospital. He retired in 1964,
after being a printer and
linotype operator for the
Council Bluffs Nonpareil for 38
years.

He and his wife, Lois, would
have marked their 58th wedding
anniversary, July 14. Surviving
are his wife, three sons, a sister,
eight grandchildren and five
great-grandchildren.

Services were held at Grace
United Presbyterian Church in
Council Bluffs with burial in the
Memorial Park Cemetery.

Brooks sold the Review to
Paul L. Griffith in 1929 and then
bought a weekly at Logan. This
venture was a failure and he
returned to Council Bluffs.


